English IA: 
Reading and Composition 4 units

Instructor:
 J. Raimondo

Schedule #53037 Fall 2005
Class Meeting:  Sat.: 8-9:50 HUM. 62, 10-

Voice Mail # 224-5900 extension 3917
11:50 SOC. 35

Email:
jraimondo@cvip.net



Final Exam Date: December 10
Drop Deadline To Avoid a “W”:  Friday, Sept. 2
Last Day to Drop:  October 14
Holidays:  November 24-26 Thanksgiving Holiday (No Class Meeting 11/25/05)

Required Materials:
Motives for Writing, Fifth Edition ISBN 007298286

Brie/Handbook for Writers, Third Edition ISBN 0130870242
A computer disk for the purpose of saving written work

Notebook/journal for exclusive use in this class

Folders to hold all work for individual projects

Writing utensils and notepaper for in-class assignments

Course Objectives:
This course is designed to prepare you for college-level reading and writing.  To be a successful college student you need to be an analytical thinker as well as a good reader and a strong writer.  This class will help you make a critical exploration of your environment through reading and writing.  As you question what you read, you will analyze texts for meaning and develop your textual critiques/arguments in a thoughtful, interesting and well-written manner.  
Most weeks you will have a reading assignment completed before class, a critical response written before class and handed in at the end of class, and an in-class discussion of the readings and of students’ work. Four major papers and several informal papers will be required during the semester, and frequently the class discussion will revolve around your work. These papers will constitute the majority of the graded part of the course; however the ultimate objective for the class is for you to adopt the various skills required for critical, academic thinking and writing.

Course Requirements:
Attendance is vital.  I will give assignments each class period that contribute to your participation grade.  If you miss class, you will not have the opportunity to make up those points.  You will also participate in peer workshops, and you need to be an active, informed participant in these group assignments.   Since we only meet one time a week, missing even a couple of classes will cause your grade to drop significantly, and students who miss more than three (3) classes before the drop date will be dropped from the class.  There are no excused absences and doctors’ notes are unnecessary. 
Tardiness is disruptive.  Habitual tardiness will affect a student’s grade up to and including dismissal from the class. Don’t be late.  Arriving on time is a general courtesy everyone in the class deserves.  If you are twenty or more minutes late to class or if you leave class early you will receive an absence.  Any tardies under twenty minutes will count as ½ of an absence.

Reading assignments are essential to the objectives of this course. You must complete them and be prepared to discuss them before class. You are not expected to completely understand everything you read.  Learning does not occur in a vacuum.  Class discussions and group work is designed to help you have a better understanding of difficult texts.  If you are unsure what to make of the readings, it is important for you to say so.  Come to class with questions to pose to your instructor and your peers.   A sure way to grow academically is to bounce your ideas, and your questions, off others.
Writing, reflection, rewriting are important aspects of academic writing.  This semester you will complete the following types of assignments:
1.  Each week, you will be required to turn in a one to two page (typed, double spaced, Times New Roman font) paper that is a response to a question/prompt I have given you the previous week.  These assignments are designed to get you thinking critically about the material you are reading, and your responses to these assignments will show that you are thinking analytically about the subject matter. You are the primary audience for this writing, so do not be afraid to do your thinking out loud.  Questioning what you read is important.  These writing assignments should give you the space to think through some of the concepts and ideas in the literature as well as in our classroom discussions. Each short writing assignment is worth 0-10 points and will be graded on thoroughness and depth of insight.  While these assignments are informal, you still need to proofread your papers before you turn them in.  
2.  You will also be required to keep a double entry journal for some of the readings.  Early in the semester, I will demonstrate and explain how to keep this journal.  The journal will become invaluable to you as you read.  It will allow you to keep notes that you can refer to as a source of reference for writing your essays. 

3. Throughout the semester, you will turn in four papers.  One of these papers will be a research paper.  When I return your work to you it will have my comments on it, and you may rewrite one essay using my comments, the comments of lab instructors, as well as the comments of your peers in workshop as a guide. Professional writers continuously rewrite, so plan to do so. You will have one week to turn in a rewrite.
All of your assignments are important.  save everything you write! No writing assignment you complete will be without purpose or benefit. Class writing assignments and essays may be used as raw material for later assignments. There will be group work on papers, and I may use samples of student writing for class discussion or as illustrations of common problems or special qualities in your writing.
Timed Essays:
Because college-level writing frequently involves timed in-class essays, it is important that students learn this skill. There will be several practice essays of this nature leading to a timed in-class final.  The final, timed essay will be worth 25 points and those points will be reflected in the in-class writing section of your point breakdown.  
Grading:
The four major essays will each receive a letter grade. Class participation and progress in your journal will be assessed on an on-going basis. Feel free to approach me with questions you may have about your status at any point in the semester. 

Essay 1: personal/academic narrative writing


100 pts. (10%)

Essay 2: literary critique/ analytical writing                  
150 pts. (15%)

Essay 3: academic argument/analysis research writing
250 pts. (25%)

Essay 4: reflection essay   



            100 pts. (10%)




Total Essay Value:


 600 pts. (60%)

Short writing, journaling, quizzes, homework, etc.

250 pts. (25%)

Participation (attendance, activities, workshops)

150 pts. (15%)




Total Points:



1000 pts. (100%)
Grading is as follows:


A
90 – 100% (900 – 1000 pts.)
Credit

B
80 – 89%  (800 – 899 pts)

Credit

C
70 – 79%. (700 – 799 pts.)

Credit


D
60 – 69%  (600 – 699 pts.)

No Credit

F
0 – 59%  (0 – 599 pts.)

No Credit
The final day to drop this class is Friday, October 14.  There will be no grade entered on a student’s record for drops occurring prior to 20% of the course length. A grade of “W” will be entered on the student’s record for drops occurring beyond 20% and before 50% of the course length. It is the student’s responsibility to turn in the proper paperwork if he or she wishes to drop the class.
Conference:
Some time during the semester you will be required to meet one-on-one with me to discuss your work. This time is yours and you will guide the agenda. Come prepared to discuss specific questions and problems you may have at the time. Also, feel free email me or call me if you need assistance.  I respond to most emails within 48 hours, and I always appreciate questions.  

Workshop groups:

You will spend a lot of time in workshops this semester.  You need to come to class prepared and respond actively and respectfully to your peers’ papers.   Your peers in a writing course are your “test group” and they are integral to your achievement, just as you are important for their success.  Your longer essays must be reviewed and commented on by at least one of your peers before rewritten and handed back to me. You will be expected to reciprocate and offer your fellow students your wise insights into their work. In workshops we treat each other with respect.  You must afford your classmates’ your honest and fair, yet respectful opinion of their work.  I will go over the “rules” for workshop early in the semester. 

Students’ participation in prewriting exercises, revision workshops and other in-class assignments will be reflected in their participation score.
Essay Format:

All essays must be in MLA style, typed (word-processed), double-spaced, with one-inch margins in a standard 12-point font (Times or Times New Roman). Students will be required to turn in a printed copy as well as a copy on disk for full credit. The writing prompt will explain how many pages are expected for each essay. Please staple all pages before coming to class.

Essay drafts and homework will be collected at the beginning of class. Because this class meets only once a week, there is little wiggle room for late papers. Late work will be heavily penalized. Work may be turned in at the next class meeting after it is due, but it will be penalized the equivalent of two letter grades. For example, if a paper is turned in one week late, the highest grade it could receive would be a “C”. Any paper more than one week late will receive no credit. I will check my mailbox at least once per week on the Friday before class meets, If you know you are going to miss class, you can get your paper to the Humanities office by Friday (make sure the secretary time/date-stamps your essay) or have someone get it to class on Saturday. I will not accept emailed copies of your papers.  
Cheating and Plagiarism: 
"Cheating is the actual or attempted practice of fraudulent or deceptive acts for the purpose of improving one's grade or obtaining course credit; such acts also include assisting another student to do so. Typically, such acts occur in relation to examinations. However, it is the intent of this definition that the term 'cheating' not be limited to examination situations only, but that it include any and all actions by a student that are intended to gain an unearned academic advantage by fraudulent or deceptive means. Plagiarism is a specific form of cheating which consists of the misuse of the published and/or unpublished works of others by misrepresenting the material (i.e., their intellectual property) so used as one's own work." Penalties for cheating and plagiarism range from a 0 or F on a particular assignment, through an F for the course, to expulsion from the college. Bottom line: just don’t cheat! 
Disruptive Classroom Behavior: 
Behavior that disrupts or interferes with class work will not be tolerated. Students who talk excessively, sing, make rude or derogatory comments or disrupt the class in any other way will be asked to leave and will be marked absent for the day. More serious disruptions will result in more serious actions. Listen to each other with respect. Do not interrupt your classmates or the teacher. Turn off all cell phones and pagers. Do not sleep — it will earn you an absence, public humiliation and possibly a failing grade.

Students with disabilities have the responsibility to identify themselves to the instructor so that reasonable accommodations for learning and evaluation can be made.  Upon identifying themselves to the instructor and the college, students with disabilities will receive reasonable accommodation for learning and evaluation. For more information, contact Disabled Students Programs and Services at 559-442-8237.
Getting Outside Help:

Because we think the good reader and writer has a better chance of succeeding in college, we encourage you to also visit the campus agency such as the Writing Center.  There are many trained writing experts that can aid you in editing and revising your essay drafts. Use them!

Contacting the Instructor:

The BEST way to contact me is by email (jraimondo@cvip.net). I check this several times a day.  I will respond to your email as quickly as I am able, and no later than 48 hours after I receive your query.  You can also contact me on my campus phone.  The number is listed at the top of the syllabus.
Count on Changes!
This syllabus and preliminary schedule may change during the course of the semester to better address the class’s needs. 

